Minutes of the Leonia Shade Tree Commissions’ regular meeting held Wednesday September 8, 2010
The meeting was in compliance with the Open Meetings Act as the date, time, and place of all regular meetings were filed with the Borough clerk on January 1, 2010 and had been properly publicized

Present:
Jane Wilson (Chairperson), David Dolch (Secretary), Richard Stenken Vincent Scordo, Christine Healy-Sammis, Anne Bonadies

Absent: Vanesa Marks, Pete Shanno, Gloria Arlak
Council Liaison:
 Phil Choi
The meeting was called to order at 7:34 PM

Minutes: 
The minutes of the June 9, 2010 meeting were read.  By motion of R. Stenken, seconded by C. Healy-Sammis the minutes were approved as read.
Public Portion: 

No public was present
Council Liaison’s Report:

The Council Liaison had nothing to report.
Chairperson’s Report:
Mid-Year Community Forestry Program Status Report
The Leonia STC needs a total of 8 Continuing Education Units by the end of the year in order to be in compliance. Other than that, we are in compliance.
Sustainable NJ Seminar

Sustainable New Jersey will be holding a seminar entitled “Opportunities to Protect and Enhance Trees in Sustainable Communities” at the Leonia Public Library on Thursday, September 30, from 1-3 PM. This program is worth 1 Community Forestry Program CEU / contact hour.
Letters from Matera’s Trees and NJ Tree Foundation
Letters were received from the above suppliers expressing an interest in supplying borough trees. These will be kept in mind during the next planting bid process.

Linden Ave. Street re-paving
Residents of Linden Ave have been informed of the planned street re-paving and what trees will be removed. Accommodations for having the contractor replace any removed trees are supposed to be contained in the bid package. After Linden is complete, re-paving work will begin on Glenwood from Woodland to Highwood.

BSF Grant

The BSF Grant was approved.  According to the State of NJ, the Grant was executed on 7/8/2010 and mailed to the Borough Hall on 7/19/2010.  Nobody at the Borough Hall has seen the grant. The State will be sending a new executed grant directly to  J. Wilson.

Shade Tree Federation Conference

The Annual Shade Tree Federation Conference will be held Oct 22-23 in Cherry Hill. A total of 4 CEU’s per person attending are available.

Commissioners Reports:

V. Scordo – 444 Woodland Ave.  Investigated, slight damage to tree. No action needed.
J. Wilson – Highwood Terr. Carpenter ants in tree. Carpenter ants are not a problem in trees.  They do not cause damage; merely consume what has already been damaged. 
J. Wilson – Fort Lee Road – This is a County road. It has been referred to Jack Terhune

D. Dolch – 137 Lakeview (reported by 138 Lakeview) Tree is dead.  Marked for removal and report sent to Borough.

D. Dolch – 227 Van Orden Ave.  Concerned trees are leaning.  Trees are in good shape, just trimmed in an unsymmetrical way by PSE&G

D. Dolch – 13C Lakeview – Dead branch in tree. May be on Borough property, may be on County Property, or may be on Railroad ROW. Talked to the condo complex manager. He had his crews remove the dead branch.

D – Dolch – 213 Van Orden Ave – Resident want tree removed. Says it looks like it is going to fall.  Tree is in great shape. Explained that Sycamores are supposed to have bark like that. Resident still would like all trees removed, but understands we will not do that.

G. Arlak – Noted that the trees on the South end of Broad Ave are looking very stressed. They may be candidates for replacement. 

J. Wilson – Noted that wood chips have been piled around the trunks of the trees by the Borough Swim Club parking lot, killing the trees. She will mention this to the DPW.

A discussion was had about the process for submitting evaluations and tracking subsequent actions taken by the DPW.  Since loosing the employee in the Borough Hall that used to perform this function, there have been questions about how to track the status of work request.  Council Liaison Phil Choi will take this issue back to Jack Terhune and define the official process.
By motion of R. Stenken, seconded by C. Healy-Sammis, the meeting was adjourned at 8:51 PM
Respectfully Submitted

David Dolch, Secretary

